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p0 BOX 2199, 101 Wakefield Street, Wellington, New Zealand.

ph 64-4-499  4444,  Internet  www.wcc.govt.nz

31 July 200-i

Martin Gummer
Chief Exeqttive
Transf und  New Zealand
PO Box 2331

. WELLINGTON

Dear Martin

RE:  WELLINGTON TRANSPORT TERMINAL FUNDlNG
i

Completion of the Wellington  Transport Terminal is now on hold because of an unresolved issue around
Transfund  funding.

As-you will know this project has been evaluated and funding approved  by the Tran&nd  Board on 21 July
2001. However when your officers were approached to release funds they stated that they require the.
agreement of the Wellington Regional Council to changes to the Wellington Regional Council patronage
funding entitlements before releasing funds for this project.

My understanding is that this project was submitted for AiR fund/ng long. before the patronage  fundirig
scheme was announced. It is a project which enhances the existing transport.infrastructure and has been.
evaluated and approved for funding as a stand-alone project. My -Coupcil  therefore .believes  that it is
appropri&e that Transfund  now releases the approved funding without further conditioos.

Both the Wellington Regional Council and the Wellington City Council have a strong .interest in seeing this
project completed. It is a major component of our policy .of  continued improvements .to the City’s public
transpoti infrastructure. and services. In terms of Transfund  funding this .pr.oject is clearly seen as a
Wellington City’ Council project and.  its funding should be clearly separated .froti any issues related to

patronage  f u n d i n g .  .. . . .

I believe it is in the interests.of all of us to find a prompt and urgent resolution to this funding ‘impasse. The
public  response to work undertaken so far has been overwhelmingly positive and local expectation s for a
major enhancement to the existing transport terminal are very high. It is clearly not in any of our interests to
see a half finished terminal upgrade  at a prominent site in the central city. Nobody will appreciate the project
being held up through the subtleties of a complex national funding criteria which are.subject  to change and
interpretation.. .

I am happy to me& with you to discuss this matter which my Counci!  wishes to see resolved as a matter of
urgency.

Yours sincerely,

Garry Poole
Chief Executive Officer
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